Fall 2015

Dear JSAC Members andFriends,
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Well, it’s that time of the year again. I can hear the scurry of my
Letter from the JSAC President 1 ] o

colleagues sorting through old folders, re-organizing class notes —
ilaere in e 2 yes, even in the digital age! The copy machine is chugging along,
JSAC-JACS-JCIRN International spewing syllabi. The line outside the IT staff office is long with
Conference 2015 2 instructors seeking assistance in posting to their websites or the
JSAC 2015 Mt. Tsukuba Field Trip 4 campus learning management system. The odd student is lurking,
JSAC 2015 Annual General Meeting interested in changing his or her schedule or seeking advice on
Minutes 8 courses to take. Anticipation is in the air. A fresh start. The angst
Members News 10 of the first class!!
New Book Publication 13 Summer seems a long while ago. How did you spend your
Interview with Dr. Aya Fujiwara 13 summer? Prime Minister Abe must have spent some of his
JSAC Executive 2015-2016 15 polishing his notes regarding an apology for the war 70 years ago

this year. He was also distracted in the past month or two from
the important task of mending Japan’s faltering economy due to certain Olympic fiascos and tweaking the
government’s long-standing interpretation of the Constitution to circumvent its pacifist principles by preparing
a set of legislation that would enable Japan to engage in collective self-defence and expand the scope of the Self-

Defense Forces’ overseas missions.

Much of my summer was spent in Japan conducting interviews along the Sanriku Coast, which was subject to a
devastating tsunami in 2011 but is now undergoing tremendous construction, putting in new sea walls, housing
for those currently in temporary accommodation, and new residential areas on higher ground, some cut into
hillsides surrounding coastal bays. As I write this in early September I am watching on various media the
aftermath of heavy rains due to typhoon Etau in southern Ibaraki, and wide-spread flooding due to bursting of
the banks of the Kinugawa River, together with amazing rescues by SDF helicopters of survivors on roof tops.

Japan has had its fair share of natural disasters recently.
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Finally, on behalf of JSAC and our Executive I would like to thank my conference co-organizers, the many
presenters, the staff at the Canadian Embassy, Chuo University Law Faculty, and student volunteers, who all

made our May 2015 International Conference in Tokyo successful and enjoyable. This was the first time JSAC

“traveled to Japan’. We should do it again soon!

David W. Edgington, President JSAC

Can you guess where this picture is from? The answer will be

- given in the Spring 2016 edition of the JSAC Newsletter.

The picture in our
last newsletter was of &
the *Gigantor’ (iron P
man) statue in

Nagata ward, Kobe.

JSAC-JACS-JCIRN International Conference 2015

By the numbers:
100+ participants 1 Canadian Ambassador
85 papers in 25 panels 1 delicious banquet
4 days in May at 2 locations in Tokyo 1 field trip
4 co-organizers countless student helpers

$48,000 contribution from the Japan Foundation (Thank you!)

Other kind donors and in-kind donors were Manulife Life Insurance Company (Japan) and The Embassy of

Canada to Japan (Thank you!)
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